Why GroupWise

Since 1990, the North Carolina Community College System has strived for a common communication system that would provide quick communications with a reliable system that allowed the tracking of the status of that communication with minimal maintenance requirements.  There are several business reasons for this need.

1. The ability to track the status of a communication.  If you know who has seen the communication, then you only need to track down the ones who have not seen it because of sickness, vacation, or out of the office.  One or two phone calls beat 58 any day. When making our case for funds with the legislature, the ability to get information in a manner of hours is the difference between getting our funding or losing it.  

2. The size of the community college system means no one person or small group can track the coming or goings of staff critical to the successful operation of the system.  Therefore the ability to maintain these changes at a local college level but merge them into a single place is a major requirement to ensure effective and efficient communication between different staff between colleges and the System Office.

3. Creation and maintenance of subject contact list to help target information to a specific group.  This list needs to be current and the members maintained at each college.  This eliminates deletions from these lists being done by the person before they go and additions being done by new people who may not be aware of the list.

4. The ability to push official communications to college personnel in a timely manner.  While we have the official communications (Number Memos) available on the System Office Web Site, there is the need to send them in real time and to be able to document receipt.  A delay in a college reading the web site could cost a college thousands of dollars.  The maintenance of the list at each college ensures that the right people are getting the Number Memos in real time.

These have been the business drivers for e-mail communications since the late 1980s.  Initially this was met, although not well, by a product call Memo Connection that was developed for the Prime Computer System and ran on Prime Information.  When the production of Prime Computers was dropped in 1992, the Community College System moved to GroupWise.  The reasons were it met the business requirements and it ran on Unix.  Later it was decided to run the system Intel Servers running Novell.  At the time no other e-mail communication system was available that matched all of our business requirements. To the best of our knowledge, no other e-mail communication system meets those requirements at this time.  

So, why do we use GroupWise?  The reason is that it has met our business requirements for the last 15 years and the business requirements have not changed.  

